
March 14, 1996 

Honorable Sid J. White, Clerk 
The Supreme Court of Florida 
Supreme Court Building, 500 South Duval Street 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-1927 

Re: Supreme Court of Florida, Opinion No. 87,058, dated February 8,1996 
In Re Florida Rule of Judicial Administration 2.072 

Dear Mr. White: 

I am writing on behalf of Dade County title companies in response to the captioned rule 
proposal. 

We in the title industry feel that restricting title companies from removing closed files from the 
Clerk of Court's office in Dade County will place an undue burden on both the Clerk's office 
staff and the attorneys and other consumers who make use of title company services. For many 
years title companies in Dade County have been allowed to remove closed files for the purpose 
of copying them for inclusion in abstracts and other title search and examination products. The 
sheer volume of real estate transactions and court files in Dade make it a somewhat unique 
situation. To service the large number of new requests for copies from title companies in a 
timely manner, the Clerk would have to add additional office staff and copiers. In addition, if 
the title companies were forced to wait longer to receive their copies from the Clerk's staff, this 
would lengthen the time required to produce their products in a market that is already extremely 
time sensitive. And, finally, if the title companies are required to pay the current Clerk's copy 
charges of $1.00 per page, these charges would have to be passed through to the public, which 
will raise prices to consumers in a market that is already very price sensitive. 

For these reasons, on January 11,  1988, the Chief Judge of the Eleventh Judicial Circuit issued 
Administrative Order No. 88-1, allowing title companies in Dade County to remove closed files 
from the Clerk's office for the purpose of duplication for a period not to exceed seventy two 
hours. I am attaching a copy of this order for your reference. 

On March 11,  1996, representatives of Dade County title companies together with several local 
attorneys met with the Clerk of Court, Harvey Ruvin, to discuss the impact of proposed Rule 
2.072 upon Administrative Order No. 88-1. Mr. Ruvin expressed his support for allowing title 
companies to continue to remove closed files under this administrative order but also suggested 
that we respond to your notification on proposed Rule 2.072 to express our concern. 
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We respectfully request, therefore, that you amend the rule to allow for a distinction between 
closed and open files. We, as representatives of the title industry, are not requesting that we 
be granted permission to remove open or pending files. We strongly feel, however, that a 
blanket restriction against the removal of closed files from the Dade County Clerk's office by 
title companies will place an undue burden on us, on the legal and real estate markets that we 
serve, and ultimately on the consumer. 

Thank you for your consideration of this request. 

""senior Vice President and 
General Counsel 

cc. Harvey Ruvin 






